
Public Notice  
 

Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 
Medical Services Administration 

 
Nursing Facility Cost Reporting State Plan Amendment Request  

 
The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) plans to 
submit a State Plan Amendment (SPA) request to the Centers for Medicare & 
Medicaid Services (CMS) to amend the method for determining the current asset 
value bed limit for class 1 nursing facilities.  
 
The anticipated effective date for the nursing facility current asset value bed limit 
SPA is July 1, 2021.   
 
The per bed value of the upper limit will be based upon a rolling 15-year history 
of new construction costs.  This replaces a methodology that did not account for 
facilities that did not have historical cost records.  This change was established in 
Public Act 166 of 2020. 
 
The SPA is expected to be cost-neutral. 
 
There is no public meeting scheduled regarding this notice.  Any interested party 
wishing to request a written copy of the SPA or wishing to submit comments may 
do so by submitting a request in writing to: MDHHS/Medical Services 
Administration, Program Policy Division, PO Box 30479, Lansing MI 48909-7979 
or e-mail MSADraftPolicy@michigan.gov by July 31, 2021.  A copy of the 
proposed State Plan Amendment will also be available for review at 
http://michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-73970_5080-108153--,00.html . 
 
 
RELEASED:  June 28, 2021 

mailto:MSADraftPolicy@michigan.gov
http://michigan.gov/mdch/0,1607,7-132-2946_5080-108153--,00.html

